
Foreword
It’s a matter of immense pleasure that our campus, Tikapur Multiple Campus, 

Research Management Cell (RMC), has been able to release the fifth volume of our 
Journal-'Journal of Tikapur Multiple Campus, among the valued readers. This issue is 
one of the affirmations of our unflagging commitment to bring out the latent capabilities 
of academics and professionals to speed up the research hunt and hone professional 
knowledge, skill, and development. We believe that our attempt has been able to awaken 
the professionals a bit to engage in higher education and poke them to research, write 
and disseminate. It is our fervent belief that such ongoing endeavors and practices 
could add significant impetus to research culture among teaching professionals and 
research scholars. This volume has been the product of a rigorous process of double-
blind review, intensive editing, and copy editing by a group of scholars in the respective 
genres. 

This volume consists of fifteen articles from a diverse field of study in 
the Nepali and English language. The area of articles ranges from Economics, 
Development Studies, and Applied Science, Language, Literature, Marketing, and 
Social Sciences. Most of the articles are written, drawing empirical data. However, 
we have also included some literature-based and non-empirical articles. We believe 
that the issues that the authors have raised and discussed in the articles are significant 
to enhance knowledge in the respective genres. Most importantly, the articles will be 
useful references for policymakers, planners, curriculum designers, teacher educators, 
experts, and emerging scholars in the field. 
	 From the beginning to the final stage of this journal publication, many known 
and unknown scholars and personnel have helped us for bringing this into this present 
form. We extend our gratitude to all those who helped us, including, Mr. Keshar Bahadur 
Kunwar, Campus Chief; Prof Dr. Lal Prasad Amgain, Dean, Faculty of Agriculture 
Science, Far Western University for their generous support and coordination in this 
endeavor.  Similarly, we are indebted to the authors, the reviewers, the members of 
the editorial board, the copy editor, the managing editor, and the members of Research 
Management Cell (RMC) for their untiring effort. We also extend our sincere gratitude 
to the University Grants Commission, Sanothimi Bhaktapur for magnanimous support 
for the growth of Tikapur Multiple Campus and the publication of this journal.  We 
are indebted to Tikapur Multiple Campus for this academic initiative, priority to this 
scholarly task, and financial support. Last but not the least, the words of appreciation 
goes to Mr. Subin Raj Pandey for attractive layout.
	 We have left no stone unturned to bring the issue errorless, however, the chances 
of human error cannot be denied. We will heartily appreciate and welcome comments 
and suggestions for the improvements in the next issue. 
Thank you!
Editorial Board
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